
Parish Staff 
Pastor:   Rev. Agustin Guzman, C.O. 
       803-627-5297, Cell Phone 
Deacons:   Deacon John Hall 
   Deacon Andrew J. Fatovic 
Pastoral 
Assistant:  Brother John Kummer, C.O.  
Secretary:   Wendy Mason (M/T/W) 
Bookkeeper:   Ricki Alley (Th/F) 
Director of 
Religious Ed.:  Joanne Kazista 
Youth Minister: Julie Hall 
 

Under the Administration of the Rock Hill Oratory 
The Rock Hill Oratory Phone:  803-327-2097 
The Rock Hill Oratory Website: www.rockhilloratory.net 

Celebration of the Eucharist  
Saturday Vigil Mass: 5:00 pm 
Sunday Mass:  8:00 am & 11:00 am 
Wednesday, Thursday & Friday Mass: 9:30 am 
 

Reconciliation/Confession 
Saturdays:  3:30-4:30 pm or by appointment 

Physical Address: 530 Highway 274 
Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 5443 
   Lake Wylie, SC  29710 
Phone:  (803) 831-9095 
Fax:    (803) 831-6042 
Email:    allsaintsparish@bellsouth.net 
Website:  www.allsaintslakewylie.com 
 

Church Office Hours 
9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday-Friday 

All Saints Catholic Church 



The Week Ahead: 
Saturday 4/15,  HOLY SATURDAY 
9:00 pm Mass + Michelle McEntire 

Sunday 4/16,  EASTER SUNDAY OF THE  
                         RESURRECTION OF THE LORD 
8:00 am Mass for the Intentions of the 
  Dennis Cluff Families 
9:15 am No Faith Formation 
9:30 am No Faith Study 
11:00 am Mass, + Carol O’Sullivan 
6:30 pm No Faith Formation 
Monday 4/17,  Monday within the Octave of Easter 
7:00 pm Legion of Mary 
7:30 pm Boy Scouts 
Tuesday 4/18,  Tuesday within the Octave of Easter 
7:00 pm Knights of Columbus  
7:00 pm ASWO  
Wednesday 4/19,  Wednesday within the Octave of 
          Easter 
9:30 am    Mass, +  Richard Dougherty 
10:00 am Ranger Rosary 
Thursday 4/20,  Thursday within the Octave of  
       Easter 
9:30 am Mass + Dan Hamilton 
10:00 am  Bible Study 
3:30 pm Choir Practice  
7:00 pm Bereavement  
Friday 4/21,  Friday within the Octave of Easter 
9:30 am Mass + Dan Hamilton 
7:00 pm MS Youth Group 
Saturday 4/22,  Saturday within the Octave of Easter 
9:00 am NFP Class 
1:30—4:30 pm  K of C Insurance Seminar 
3:30 pm Confessions 
3:30 pm RCIA 
4:30 pm Rosary 
5:00 pm Mass + Pro Populo 
Catholic Home Missions Appeal 

FOOD DRIVE 
Sunday 4/23, SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT - 
            SUNDAY OF DIVINE MERCY 
8:00 AM Mass + Pro Populo 
9:15 am Faith Formation 
9:30 am Faith Study 
11:00 a m Mass + Dano 
Catholic Home Missions Appeal 

FOOD DRIVE 

4:30 pm Ranger Rosary 
6:30  pm Faith Formation & HS Youth Group 

UPCOMING COLLECTIONS 
April 22-23  Catholic Home Missions  
   Appeal 
April 29-30 All Saints Charities 
May 6-7      Trinity Dome Collection/ 
           Friends of the Oratory/  
           Building Fund 
May 13-14 Catholic Charities/ Catholic  
  Miscellany 
May 20-21 OPEN 
May 27-28  Catholic Communications  
  Campaign/All Saints Charities 
June 3-4 Friends of the Oratory/  
                     Building Fund 

OPEN WEEKENDS 
    May 20-21  July 22-23 
    July 29-30  August 26-27 
    September 16-17 October 14-15 
    October 28-29      November 25-26  
    December 23-24 December 30-31 

PREPARING A CATHOLIC  
FUNERAL WORKSHOP 

 

Our All Saints Catholic Church  
Bereavement Ministry would like to  

welcome you to join us for an informative 
workshop on  

"Preparing a Catholic Funeral"  
given by  

Father Joseph Pearce   
Thursday, April 27th  

7:00 PM  
Saint Peter’s Room   

Refreshments will be available.   
All are welcome!   

If you have any questions, please  
contact:  Vicky Gauci at (803) 831-7405  

or Joan Epping (803) 831-8060.  

The Mass stipends for March have been  
donated to MiraVia, a Catholic non-profit 
maternity and after-care program serving 

the greater Charlotte region. 



Calling all creative minds of all ages!  
Help us prepare for Vacation Bible 
School by participating in a robot  
building contest! Robots must be in the 
Parish Life Center by April 28, and  
parishioners will vote on their favorite 
robots during VBS Kickoff April 29-30. 
Prizes will be given for parish favorites 
in two categories, Small: 18" and below, 
and Large: 19" and up. Google "recycled  
robot craft" for ideas and involve the 
whole family in creating! Robots do not 
have to move, but must be free standing. 
After VBS Kickoff weekend, 
robots will be saved and used 
as decorations during VBS. 
Contact Julie Hall with  
questions at  
allsaintsyouth16@gmail.com 

All Saints Faith Study Group 
 

The Faith Study Ministry invites you to join them 
in a two-week program on THE SHROUD OF   
TURIN.  The films presented use the latest  
scientific, historical, medical and archaeological 
research on the Shroud which reveal amazing  
evidence for the very strong possibility of the  
authenticity of it as the burial cloth of 
Christ.  These films will be presented 
April 23rd and April 30th from 9:30-
10:30 Sunday mornings in the Father 
Michael J. McGivney classroom in the 
Family Life Center.  All are welcome! 

 
Food for Families  

 

The All Saints Council of the Knights of 
Columbus is sponsoring a food drive as 
part of their Food for Families Program.  
This month the Clover Area Assistance 
Center (CAAC) is in need of: soup, 
rice, rice mixes, pasta, canned    
vegetables, and canned meats. Any 
other non-perishable items will be   
appreciated and used.  These will  be 
distributed to needy families in our 
community.  Collection boxes will be 
present in the rear of the church       
before the Masses on April 22nd and 
23rd.   Your generous donations for 
March resulted in 447# of food         
collected.  Please give what you can! 

YOUR VOICE MATTERS 
All Saints Catholic Church,  
in conjunction with Our    
Sunday Visitor, is conducting 
a parish-wide survey in May 
and we need your input!  Help shape the     
future of your parish by taking just a few    
minutes to complete the survey. Look for it    
in your e-mail inbox, mailbox and at church    
starting in early May.    

The All Saints Women’s Organization 
would like to invite the women of the 
church to their monthly meeting on  
April 18th at 7 pm in The Parish      
Life Center.  There will be a speaker 
talking about cyber security.  
We will also have the rosary at 
6:30 pm in the Sanctuary.  

High School Youth Group Student 
Core Leadership Team applications 
for the 2017-2018 school year are now 
available! If you think you're called to 
join the leadership team, talk to Julie. 
Applications are due  
by May 1. 

The Saint Vincent de Paul charity is an active parish  
organization established to provide consideration 
and assistance for members of the parish facing  
temporary financial hardship.  SVP is funded 
through donations to Saint Vincent de Paul.  These 
contributions will be administered by a committee of 
parishioners who have volunteered their time to  
assist the parish community along with the church 
pastor.  SVP committee has sent $2,000 to 
the family of Ethan Scott to assist with 
medical expenses . SVP committee has sent 
$1,000 to DJ Hatch-Sherlock who needs a 
stem cell transplant for MS. 

mailto:allsaintsyouth16@gmail.com


Youth Group News 

 
Middle School Youth Group 

This group is for anyone in grades 6-8. We meet 
the first and third Friday of the month at 7 –8:30 

pm in the Parish Life Center 
Upcoming dates:  
April 21 & May 5 

 
 

High School Youth Group 
This group is for anyone in grades 9-12. We meet 

on Sunday evenings opposite of  
Confirmation Classes at 6:30-8 pm. 

Upcoming dates:  
April 23 & May  14 

 
Contact Julie Hall for more info at 

803-831-9095 or allsaintsyouth16@gmail.com  

sacraments 
Baptism: The celebration of Baptism is a moment of Grace for those to be baptized, for their families, and for the entire Parish Community.   
Preparation class is held the last Tuesday of each month at 7pm. Please call the office to RSVP. A Parish is a certain community of the Christian 
faithful stably constituted in a particular church, whose pastoral care is entrusted to a pastor (Code of Canon Law #515). Therefore, it is important 
for parishioners to register for contact and pastoral reasons. You must have a sponsor letter from the parish in which each of the godparents  
reside. A godparent must have received the sacraments of Baptism, Penance, Holy Communion and, if married, have been married in the  
Catholic Church. 
Marriage: Couples planning to be married must see a priest at least six months prior to the planned marriage. Couples seeking to be married at All 
Saints need to fulfill the All Saints pre-marriage process. The Wedding Coordinator and/or the Pastor will provide the couple with the guidelines and 
secure the date and time of the wedding.  Do not set a date in advance until you have spoken to the pastor. 
Anointing of the Sick: Please call the Parish Office if you or a member of your family need the Sacrament of Anointing. 
After Hours Sick Calls: In case of serious illness after hours, please call 803-627-5297 and leave a message. Messages are checked regularly. 

TODAY'S READINGS 
First Reading -- Peter is an eyewitness: The 
Lord is risen (Acts 10:34a, 37-43). 
Psalm -- This is the day the Lord has made; 
let us rejoice and be glad (Psalm 118). 
Second Reading -- All who are baptized, set 
your hearts in heaven 
(Colossians 3:1-4)  
Gospel -- Three witnesses, 
Mary, Peter, and John; 
each responds to the 
empty tomb (John 20:1-9)  

Collection for the 4/2/2017 Weekend 
Offertory………..…......…..…...…...…......$10,756.10 
Friends of the Oratory………..…...….…….$2,374.50 
All Saints Charities…..............…………...……$15.00 
Saints Alive………………….……..…….......$265.00 
Votive Candles..…………......…….……...…...$57.00 
Building Fund…………….………....……...$1,717.50 
Easter Lilies………………..………...……….$390.00 
Easter Offering………….……………………..$25.00 
Holy Land …………………………..………..$260.00 
Priest’s Discretionary Fund…...……………...$150.00 
Holy Ground………………...…………………$12.00 

... 

 
Adults: 839    Children: 150 

Total Attendance: 989 

Does Your Pancreas Run On AAA Batteries? 
Type 1 diabetes is an autoimmune disease in 
which a person’s pancreas stops producing  
insulin, a hormone people need to get energy 
from food, without insulin you would die. If you 
had T1D you would have to regularly monitor 

your blood-sugar levels, this may involve pricking your fingers 
up to ten times a day.  With T1D every time you want something 
to eat you must prick your finger, count the number of  
carbohydrates you will consume, take into consideration what 
your blood-sugar number is and then give yourself an injection 
of insulin. If you have a pump, which is attached to you 24 
hours a day 7 days a week, then you are getting small amounts 
of insulin throughout the day but you must program the pump to 
deliver more insulin when you eat or if your blood-sugars are 
high. And if your pump alarms make sure to check it…..because 
it could be that the AAA batteries are low.  Did you know that 
three of your fellow parishioners have T1D and wear insulin 
pumps to stay alive?  These families will once again  participate 
in the JDRF One Walk on April 22 at    Carowinds, raising 
money to help fund a cure for T1D. You may visit walk.jdrf.org. 
Our family team is Jake’s J Walkers, any donation is greatly 
appreciated. Our heartfelt thanks to the many parishioners who 
continue to support us through the years. 



 
All Saints’ Parish Committees  

 
Adult Senior Fellowship Peggy Hamilton 701-7334 
Altar Servers, Joanne Kazista……………...831-2033 
Annulments, Rita Kincaid ……………704-907-3607 
Bereavement Ministry, Joan Epping ........... 831-8060 
  (Grief Share)  Charlene Horgan……  704-517-9193 
Boy Scouts, Charles Floyd ............................ 222-0118 
Employment Search Ministry, Lou Foery .. 627-4743 
Building Maintenance, Jim Tully………….831-8256 
Bulletin, Wendy Mason ................................ 831-9095 
Catholic Faith Study, Jon and Pat Varvel .. 831-8247 
Choir (Saturday), Kaye Lewis ..................... 831-1983 
Choir (Sunday), Cecilia Carlson .................. 389-3233 
Faith Formation, Joanne Kazista ......... 803-367-3299 
Finance Council, Jerry Epping ..................... 831-6838 
Flowers & Plants, Lucy Quigg ..................... 831-0947 
Friends of the Oratory, Jon Varvel ..............831-8247  
Historian, Carmen Quesada ........................ 746-5373 
Hospice, Mary Doyle……………………….831-8213 
Kitchen, Rich and Sue Kruger………...847-878-9725 
Knights of Columbus, Rick Engel……980-219-8949 
Landscaping, Jim Tully................................. 831-8256 
Legion of Mary, Janie Davis ………….803-412-2708 
Martha's & Mary's, Peggy Burley ....... 803-701-7558 
Men’s Club, Kirk Bumber……………..803-619-4188 
Newcomers,  Mary Long………………….. 746-5881 
Parish Council, Fr. Agustin Guzman ......... 831-9095 
Parish Nurse, Madlyn Yap………………...627-5486 
Prayer Shawl, Kathy Rapp ........................... 684-7852 
Prayer Angels, Carla Cullon ........................ 831-8549 
Respect for Life, Connor Leahy………        746-5545 
RCIA, Brother John Kummer…………803-493-3901 
Sacristy, Margaret McBeth ........................... 831-1381 
Safe Environment, Joanne Kazista .............. 831-2033 
Sec. Franciscan Order, Len Diaddario 704-497-4658 
Wedding Coordinator, Ricki Alley………..831-2063 
Women’s Org., Melinda Bumber……  803-619-4188 
Youth Ministry, Julie Hall…………….803-831-9095 

     Parents, are you sick of the 
DISCIPLINE struggle in your home? Are you 
burned out on the same old consequences for 
your wayward children? All Saints invites you 
to listen to a witty, inspiring talk by Dr. Ray 
Guarendi: Discipline that Lasts a Lifetime.  
Dr. Ray is a psychologist, husband, and father 
to 10 adopted children. He draws from his 
wealth of knowledge and personal  experience 
to explain how to raise well-adjusted  
(non-entitled) children and succeed in this  
God-given calling. 
     Set aside some time during the Lenten  
season to listen to this humorous audio file, 
(available on the FORMED website) free of 
charge. To register, go to formed.org and use 
our parish name and access code: T2DVPN. 
The file can be found under the audio header, 
in the Marriage and Family group. Please  
contact Missy Branch or Julie Hall, if you are 
interested in having an account and would like 
a little bit of guidance. 

CATHOLIC HOME MISSIONS APPEAL 
  This appeal supports the dioceses here in our 
own country that struggle to make ends meet and 
serve all of the needs of their parishioners. It is 
through your generosity that many churches are able 
to keep their doors open and provide essential  
pastoral services.   
 Many in the Diocese of Laredo live on the 
margins of society, either as immigrants or as people 
living in poverty, and it is a challenge for the diocese 
to keep up with the needs of its people. With your 
contributions to this appeal, the diocese reaches out to 
some of the most marginalized people -those in 
prison. Many detainees are returning to the Catholic 
faith and are in need of God’s mercy. Your gifts  
provide liturgical and educational supplies, help 
priests offer the Eucharist and other sacraments, and 
support volunteers’ and ministers’ outreach to over 
10,000 men and women in detention facilities. Your 
generosity brings Christ’s message of love,  
compassion, and reconciliation to this often forgotten 
population.   
 Your support of this appeal makes a  
difference in the lives of our brothers and sisters right 
here in the United States.  Please prayerfully consider 
how you can support the appeal this year.   

Separated or divorced? You don't want to miss the 
Journey of Hope Conference for Divorce  
Recovery coming to Charleston August 4th - 6th at 
the Charleston Marriott. Great speakers, wonderful 
food and fellowship. A special Easter Season  
registration rate will be available starting 
Easter Sunday April 16th through the 30th. Visit  
JourneyOfHopeConference.Com for details and to 
register. 

If you are new to our parish, you are encouraged 
to register as soon as possible.  Registration in a 
parish is the norm and is required for enrollment 
in Religious Education programs, sacramental 
preparation, and sponsorship  
certificates. Registration forms are 
available in the Gathering Area. 

http://formed.org
http://journeyofhopeconference.com/

